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From the Pastor 

The Rev. Dr. Keith C. Alderman 

 

άThe Best Thing I Never Saidέ 

 Proverbs 17:28  –  Even a fool, when he holdeth his peace, is counted wise: and he that shutteth his lips 

is esteemed a man of understanding.” 

 Can you think of the best thing you never said?  In my case, I certainly can.  There are many times in life 

that I had the urge to say something, and instead took an extra minute or two to listen, and was glad I did.  

What I originally was going to say had I blurted something out might have been premature, uninformed, or 

even stupid.  Lincoln said it best.  “Better to remain silent and be thought a fool, than to speak out and remove 

all doubt.” 

 Sometimes people ask me, “What did you learn in seminary?”  My reply,  “I spent three years of my life 

learning what not to say.” 

 Words, spoken or written, can be likened to bullets in a gun.  Once someone pulls the trigger of a gun, 

they have no control over the damage that a bullet can do and does do.  Words, spoken in haste or anger have 

the same import.  The phrase we learned in grade school, “Sticks and stones may break my bones, but names 

will never hurt me” is certainly not true.  Once you speak or write them, they can never truly be taken back.  

The damage done can last a lifetime. 

 We live in a time which desperately needs civil dialogue.  When we are not civil to one another, it has 

the effect of silencing voices which very well might need to be heard.  When we forget to be civil, or demand 

that our voices shall be heard before and on top of that of another, we 

have the effect of silencing them.  What this also does is that it limits our 

ability to have a complex conversation – just the type of conversation 

which we need to learn how to live with one another in a world which is 

becoming ever more complex and mosaic. 

 Civility in terms of speech can take other forms as well.   The web 

site SpouseBUZZ.COM recently posted an article which tells that an army 

wife was notified about the death of her husband in a riot in Afghanistan 

by text message.  Before Army officials could make it to where the 

grieving widow lived in Illinois, the wife had received this text message.  

On later investigation, the news had already been posted on Facebook 

earlier in the day.  As people of faith, we ought to wait until we are sure 

that the direct family has been directly notified before we post 

something about their death on the Internet.  Perhaps a rule of four to six 

hours, or even the next day might be a reasonable amount of time to 

wait before we post something concerning a death, out of respect for the 

deceased and their family. 

 Have you ever wanted to call someone out?  Have you ever 

wanted to have the last word?  Then call on the name of the Lord instead.  God can take it.  God will accept it.  

Your honesty before God will help you avoid a potentially disastrous situation. Sometimes the best use of 

words are those which were never said.     + In Christ,  Rev. Keith 

  



From the Associate Pastor  

Jonathan Elsensohn 

 

Well, the days have grown long and the scent of wild roses has given over to 

honeysuckle. It seems like I canôt head down the road in the evening without seeing at 

least 4 or 5 cookouts. I guess that means that Summer is upon us, and while school 

may be out of session, weôve still got plenty to keep us engaged here at Pilgrim 

Congregational. 

 

Following church on the 13th 
 of July, the Youth group will be heading out to Leverett, 

MA to visit the New England Peace Pagoda. The Pagoda is a Nichiren Buddhist 

shrine, dedicated to the propagation of peace throughout the world. By visiting the site, 

the Group will have the chance to examine how the theme of peace, so central to 

Christianity and other world religions, is understood by another group. If any members 

of the church are interested in visiting the site as a chaperone, please speak to either 

myself or Eva Kelly. 

 

As there are other sections of this issue that will give you more details, I wonôt dwell too 

long on this yearôs Vacation Bible School. We are trying out a single, full day format 

this year, on August 2nd. The theme this will be ñChristmas in Augustò, when we bring 

our snow globes to the beach and take a new look at some of the best loved stories 

and traditions in our faith. Sign up sheets can be found in both Fellowship Hall and the 

Church office. We hope to see you there! 

 

A special notice to parents of kids in 5th-8th grade: on July 26th, the Youth 

group will be gathering to have a bonfire. Kids in 5th grade and their 

parents are welcome to attend as a kickoff event for a Junior Youth Group 

to be established this Fall. If either you or your children are interested in 

attending (or being a part of the JYG) please speak with me. 

 

 

May your days and nights be long this Summer, and may the fruits of the field lead to a 

flowering of the spirit. Many blessings,  

-Jon 

  



  
Christian Education News  

~~~~JULY/AUGUST~~~~  

 VBS NEWS 
Saturday, August 2, 2014 

A full day of fun and learning for the kids. 

B-B-QUE  Supper with displays and songs 

for families. 
 

Volunteers Needed for the Following 

Creativity Station 

Story Corner 

Missions Moments 

Music Choral 

Activity Area 

Props / Decorations 

Guides / Adult and Teen 

$10/child 

$25 family cap 

 

 

 

 
 

Upcoming Events  

Youth Group Trip to: 

New England Peace Pagoda 

Sunday, July 13th 

11:00 – 3:00 
Bring your own Lunch / Snacks and Drinks 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

VBS 

Saturday, Aug. 2nd 

9:00-4:00 

4:00 Family Program 

4:30 Family BBQ – all are welcome 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
 

SUMMER SUNDAY SCHOOL 

Interested in leading a Sunday 

School Session during the summer? 

Curriculum will be prepared and 

ready to go…look for opportunities 

to sign up in Fellowship Hall. 

 

Ever thought about teaching 

Sunday School? Well – you are in 

luck!!! We have a few openings 

this year as well as opportunities 

for substitute positions and 

nursery positions.  Please 

contact Pastor Jon to find out 

about this exciting opportunity!! 

 

Office Hours – Pastor Jon is in on 

Monday and Tuesday,        9 a.m.-3 

p.m. and can be reached through 

the office at 978-534-5164. 



Christmas in august 

    VBS 
Join us for our one day vacation bible school program. This year’s theme 

will be Christmas In August. Come learn about and celebrate the well-

known story of Christmas. 

Activities will include: Crafts, games, stories, music, science, and more! 

When: Saturday, August 2nd 9:00-3:00. Family cookout, 4:00-6:00 p.m.   

Cost:  $10/child with a Family Cap of $25. 

Where: Pilgrim Congregational Church, 26 West Street, Leominster. 

Grades: preschool through six. 



 

 
SCRIPS/HANNAFORD UPDATE  -- 
  
     Due to the vacation schedule of the order 
coordinator, the office, and the many regulars 
who purchase gift cards, we are NOT going to 
have an order go in for the month of July.   We 
will resume orders on the second Sunday of 
the month schedule again beginning August 
10th.   Thanks to the folks who continue to 
support this fundraiser.  Please spread the 
word about how easy it is to be part of 
it.   Thanks.   
  

Mary Mullahy  

 

 

DEACON OF THE WEEK  

 

July 6 ð Evelyn Jim énez 

Communion by Intinction; servers Rev. Emily 

Preston and Sandra DeRienzo  

July 13 ð Sandra DeRienzo 

July 20 ð Rod Schaffter (Bonnie Clifton, 

worship leader)  

July 27 ð Dave Kelly 

 

Aug. 3  Karen McNall, worship leader.  (The 

congregation will serve as Deacons ) 

Aug. 10  Jason Vallee 

Aug. 17  Rod Schaffter (Sandra DeRienzo, 

worship leader)  

Aug. 24  Mary Mullahy  

Aug. 31   Mike Palis (Evelyn Jim énez, worship  

leader)  

 

Ò Ò Ò Ò Ò Ò      Ò 

 
FOOD PANTRY 

For the months of July and 

August, we would find it very 

helpful if, when youôre doing your 

grocery shopping, you could 

purchase an extra box of Macaroni 

and Cheese and a can or two of 

Soup. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

 

 

THANK YOU  

  

The Missions Committee would like to thank all 

members who donated to the CWS blanket 

drive. We collected a total of $1,894, which 

includes checks made out directly to Church 

World Service.   

You have kept many people warm and 

provided for many other items during disasters 

that were unforeseen. 

  

Thank you again. 

Missions Committee  

 

 

 

ά¢Ƙŀƴƪ ¸ƻǳΗΩ ŦǊƻƳ Daisy Troop 31250: 

       Arianna, Olivia, Luz, Kylie, Hayley,     

       Kyleigh, Ava, Erica, Charlotte, Ruthie 

 

The troop also gave us a check in thanks for us 

letting them use the Multipurpose Room this 

past program year. 

 

 



 

¢I!bY ¸h¦ΩǎΣ /ƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘΧ 

 

Dear Rev. Keith, 

 We appreciate all your support in 

helping to make the music program a blessing 

and highlight of our worship services. 

 Sincerely, 

 The Worship Committee and 

 Pilgrim Congregational Church 
  

Dear Pilgrim Congregational, 

On behalf of the entire Ministry Staff and 

volunteers of The Community Cafe´, thank you 

for your generous donation of first aid kits for 

homeless families. We also want to thank you 

for your donation of diapers and suitcases. 

  In Christôs Love, 
  Brenda Cole-Milner 
 

THANK YOU FROM LUCILLE| 
 
Thank you, thank you for the wonderful send-
off that you gave me on June 8th. The love that 
I felt that day reminded me of the song from 
The Lion King Musical-"Can You Feel The 
Love Tonight".  I indeed felt all of your love and 
was so humbled by it.  I also want to tell you 
how much I appreciate the music scholarship 
in my honor, the CD that Ron Maillet made and 
the lovely set of chimes. The many well wishes 
that you gave to Jack and me will be 
remembered forever.  It was an honor for me to 
be your Organist/Choir Director as I loved 
every minute of it.   Again, thank you for all of 
your kind expressions of appreciation.      
                                 All my love, Lucille 
 
 
Members of the JD Miller Memorial 
Scholarship Committee, 
Thank you so much for awarding me your 
generous scholarship.  It will help me greatly to 
finance my education at Northeastern 
University.  I am very grateful for your 
generosity. 
 
Thank you again! 
Fondly,   Catherine Mahan 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Soloists/Musicians  Needed for Summer 

Worship  

Once again, we would love to have people in 
our congregation volunteer to be summer 
soloists.   If you love to sing or play an 
instrument, please let me know.   I am happy to 
help you select a piece and to help you in any 
way that I can to prepare.   See me in church 
or email me at allynphelps@gmail.com         
Allyn 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

For those of you who will be away this 
summer, the Growth Committee is wishing 

you a great summer. Come back to us 
safely but before you go, please save the 

following dates. 

 

PROGRESSIVE DINNER 

The Progressive Dinner is scheduled 

for Saturday, September 13,2014. 

Mark your calendar and sign up if you 

think you might be coming. The Sign-up 

sheet is on the Opportunity Table in 

Fellowship Hall. This need not be a firm 

commitment at this time, but rather an 

aid to the Growth Committee in planning 

for the dinner. As of June 22nd , 18 

people signed up. A final commitment  is 

needed on Sunday, Sept. 7th.   

Babysitting for children through age 

12 will be available this year . 

If you have any questions, please speak 

to Penny Faul, Natalie Stassen, Sue 

Kristoff, or Karen McNall.  

mailto:allynphelps@gmail.com


  

 

Rummage Sale 

SAVE your unwanted 
clothes and gather 

those of kids and family 
members to contribute 
for a fundraising event 
on the SEPTEMBER 

27th during the Johnny 
Appleseed Festival. 

  

 

Only clean, saleable items wanted! 

The sale will be held in Fellowship Hall. 

There is a need for more children's clothes. 

 Pocketbooks will be accepted.  

Please, no shoes or bedding. 

Bottled water, coffee and donuts will be sold 
during the sale. 

Clothes can be brought to the stage in 
Fellowship Hall starting the Sunday after 

Vacation Bible School, AUGUST 3.  

Growth Committee 

Sally Hens, Natalie Stassen, Laura Sykes, Sue 
Kristoff, Bonnie Hathaway, Gail Purretta, 
Penny Faul 

 

===================== 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8/1 Jacqueline Milhans 

8/2 Karen Schilling 

8/4 Michelle Elliot 

Nat Keogh 

8/5 Christina Barry 

8/6 Bonnie L. Budd 

Todd Mosher 

Cathy Poulson 

8/8 Paul Higgins 

Sara Palis  

Elaine Perreault 

8/10 Ashley Dauphinais 

8/11 David Sontag 

Betty Wass 

8/13 Michelle D. Brosseau 

Allison Paquette 

8/15 Jon E. Carruth 

8/16 George A. Douglas 

Jill Gordon 

8/19 Pam Douai 

Tom Yoder 

8/20 Susan Kristoff 

8/21 Beth Lyle 

8/23 Bria Pichette 

8/24 Rachelle Lappinen 

8/25 Jessica Maillet 

Sharon Mendes 

8/27 Olivia Elliot 

Louise Fusco 

Bobbie Toohey 

8/31 Barbara Brown 

 

 

 

 



Womenôs Book Bash 

September 21, 2014 

During our last book club meeting of the season we 

chose a number of titles to consider for the next 

season.  After reviewing the titles, we realized that 

one of our choices, the highly popular The 

Goldfinch by Donna Tartt, has more than 700 pages 

and decided to make it the Summer Read.  The 

other titles on next year’s list cover a wide variety 

of subjects. We believe these books will supply a 

wealth of material to spark many lively discussions.  

So, check out the books listed below and enjoy the 

summer with some cool tall drinks and a few good 

books! 

"The Goldfinch  is a rarity that comes along 

perhaps half a dozen times per decade, a 

smartly written literary novel that connects 

with the heart as well as the mind....Donna 

Tartt has delivered an extraordinary work of 

fiction." -- Stephen King, The New York 

Times Book Review  

We will meet at the home of Penny Alderman, 81 

Ashburnham State Road, Westminster, MA. 

Penny’s phone number is 978-874-2070.  Come join 

us on Sunday, September 21, 2014 from 6:30 to 

8:30 p.m. to share your thoughts and feelings with 

other women of the church.  Call Beth Lyle at 978-

537-6964 if you have any questions or need a ride.   

The Goldfinch  by  Donna Tartt 

  

Theo Decker, a 13-year-old New Yorker, 

miraculously survives an accident that kills his 

mother. Abandoned by his father, Theo is taken in 

by the family of a wealthy friend. Bewildered by his 

strange new home on Park Avenue, disturbed by 

schoolmates who don't know how to talk to him, 

and tormented above all by his longing for his 

mother, he clings to the one thing that reminds him 

of her: a small, mysteriously captivating painting 

that ultimately draws Theo into the underworld of 

art. 

 

As an adult, Theo moves silkily between the 

drawing rooms of the rich and the dusty labyrinth of 

an antiques store where he works. He is alienated 

and in love--and at the center of a narrowing, ever 

more dangerous circle. 

Donna Tarttôs Pulitzer Prize winning novel, The 

Goldfinch is a mesmerizing, stay-up-all-night and 

tell-all-your-friends triumph, an old-fashioned story 

of loss and obsession, survival and self-invention, 

and the ruthless machinations of fate. 

Read Ahead: 

The Invention of Wings by Sue Monk Kidd   

October 26, 2014   

Stella Bain by Anita Shreve  December 7, 2014 

Orphan Train by Christina Baker Kline   

I Am Malala by Malala Yousafazai 

Leaving Time by Jodi Picoult 

Unbroken: A WW II Story of Survival, Resilience, 

and Redemption by Laura Hillenbrand 

Casual Vacancy by J. K Rowling 

The Fever Tree by Jennifer McVeigh 

+++++ 

Greetings & Gratitude from your Board of 

Worship,  

 

Thank-you to all who served as greeters and ushers 

over the past year ! 

Everybody's routines and schedules change in the 

summer as we try to squeeze in more fun time with 

friends & family in sunny places. We also look 

forward to moments to 

abide with God and 

church family and 

friends in our cool 

sanctuary. We are in 

need of  one volunteer 

to serve as a greeter 

and 2 volunteers to 

serve as ushers each 

Sunday this summer. 

Please stop by and linger at the Opportunity table 

and sign up to serve as a greeter or an usher for a 

Sunday in July or August. 

 

Best Wishes for a Lazy, Hazy Summer! 

Cherie Rivera 

Board of Worship 

 

 

http://www.bookreporter.com/reviews/the-storyteller-0


PROMOTE YOUR BUSINESS IN 
THE ñMESSENGERò 

Pilgrim Congregational Church invites 

members and friends to advertise your 

business in our monthly newsletter.  The 

cost is $25.00 per calendar quarter.  

Simply submit a business card or 

equivalent-size notice to the church 

office, along with payment, for  however 

many quarters youôd like the ad to run.  

This is a wonderful opportunity to 

promote your business while 

contributing financially to the churchôs 

operations.  We thank the following for 
advertising in the ñMessengerò:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ADULT CHRISTIAN ED UCATION 

 

About 20 adults met on a Saturday evening in 

early June for a potluck supper and game night 

in Fellowship Hall. There was much good food, 

laughter and fun as folks played Dominoes, 

Yahzee, Scrabble, Trivial Pursuit , and other 

board and card games!  More activities are 

being planned including a movie night, picnic at 

Leominster State Forest, and trip to the 

Hanover Theater in October to see ñJoseph 

and the Amazing Technicolor Dreamcoatò. All 

adults are welcome to attend at any time! 

Please contact Jon Carru th  if you are 

interested in more information on any of these 

events or if you have questions or suggestions. 

We would love to have you join us!   

Call Jon at 508-331-7579. 

 

 

 



 

 

 Thank you all for your 

warm welcome! It’s 

evident that Pilgrim is 

a joyful, welcoming, 

and deeply spiritual 

community. I’m 

looking forward to 

leading the music program and worshiping each Sunday 

with all of you.  

 

First, let me give you a little background on my musical 

history. I’ve been involved in music my entire life, but I 

started formal lessons in high school with the organist 

at the church I attended. After graduating high school, I 

attended UMASS-Amherst initially as a math major. I 

fully intended to become a math teacher. I was 

successful in math, but my mind always wandered to 

the music building. I auditioned as a sophomore and 

was accepted as a music education major where my 

principal instrument was piano. Also as a sophomore, I 

began my first church organist/choir director position at 

First Congregational Church in Greenfield, MA where I 

stayed until I graduated.  

 

When I started as a music major, I was certain I would 

become a high school choral director. Starting my junior 

year, I began working at a summer camp teaching music 

to elementary aged children. I found that I really 

enjoyed that age group and the ability to help students 

gain musical skills that they can use for a lifetime. I 

started teaching elementary music in Dedham, MA and 

continued working at a church in Holliston, MA. I 

started teaching in Northborough, MA 5 years ago, the 

town that I grew up in and also currently reside.  

 

Summer Music  

 

I would like to encourage each of you to consider 

offering special music this summer. Children and adults 

are welcome. Solos, duets, trios, instrumentals are all 

wonderful. Remember it’s not about being perfect, it’s 

about offering our musical gifts to God!  

 

 

Junior Choir  

 

Junior choir will meet starting on Sunday, Sept. 7th after 

the service for about 30 minutes. We’ll plan to sing late 

September or early October. This group is open to all 

children and teenagers. Teens will stay a little longer to 

discuss possible plans to create, in addition to the junior 

choir, a teen-only choir and/or special musical projects.  

 

Senior Choir  

 

Senior choir will begin on Wednesday, August 27th. This 

will give us two weeks to prepare for Sunday, Sept. 7th, 

which will be the first Sunday if the program year.  

 

Christmas Cantata άSave-The-Dateέ 

Starting Wednesday, Nov. 5th, we will start rehearsing 

the Christmas Cantata (title TBD). Please plan to join us 

at 7:00 PM.  Extra choir members and teens are invited 

to join.  

 

- Allyn 

+++++++ 

Someone ôwith skin onõ 

 My 3-year-old nephew was having a hard time 

falling asleep at Grandma’s house, so my mom lay down 

beside him for a while. As she started to ease out of the 

room, his eyes flew open. “You’re safe,” she reminded 

him. “Jesus is always with you.”  

 “I know, Grandma,” he protested, “but I want 

someone with skin on!” 

 That reminded me of a quote by theologian 

Frederick Buechner: “Compassion is the sometimes fatal 

capacity for feeling what it is like to live inside somebody 

else’s skin.” God came to us as Jesus — someone “with 

skin on” — so we would know he understands what it’s 

like to live inside our skin. Now as Jesus’ body in the 

world, we’re often called on to be someone “with skin on” 

to others. Indeed, we’re to show them such compassion that 

we could just as well be wearing their skin. —Heidi Mann 



 

ôGlocalõ 

Christians  

 Often when we talk 

about living as a missionary, 

debate arises about whether we 

are to minister locally or go 

globally. The phrase glocal 

Christians means we’re to be 

both local and global in our 

mission. Jesus lays down a 

challenge that isn’t either/or but both/and.  

 Being glocal involves being aware of your 

surrounding community as well as your larger world, and 

then entering into it with the love of Jesus. God is already 

at work out there. Our job is simply to have our eyes open 

to see him and join in that labor.  

 As you and your church decide what part in God’s 

story you’re being asked to play, don’t fall into the debate 

about whether it’s in local ministry or global ministry. Be 

radical followers of Jesus in both. 

—Rev. Mike Paulson 

 

 

• “Prayer is not a spare wheel that you pull out when in 

trouble; it is a steering wheel that directs us in the right path 

throughout life.” 

—Anonymous 

 

• “There are two freedoms — the false, where a man is free 

to do what he likes; the true, where he is free to do what he 

ought.”  

—Charles Kingsley 

 

• “Ah, summer, what power you have to make us suffer and 

like it.”   

—Russell Baker 

 

• “Love is a fruit in season at all times, and within reach of 

every hand.” 

—Mother Teresa 

 

***  

 

What a heart is really for  

 As much as I love the 1939 movie The 

Wizard of Oz, I have a gripe with one line 

near the end. As the would-be wizard 

bestows on the scarecrow, tin man and lion 

symbols of what they’ve been seeking but in 

fact already possess — a brain, a heart and 

courage — he says to the tin man, 

“Remember ... a heart is not judged by how 

much you love, but by how much you are 

loved by others.”  

 “No!” I always protest aloud. Society often 

functions as if it were so, but Jesus taught, “Love one  

 

another as I have loved you” (John 15:12, NRSV). How we 

relate to others — our “heart” — is indeed judged by how 

much we love. The only sense in which the wizard’s words 

carry a sliver of truth is that we are judged by how much 

we’re loved by God, who counts us precious through his 

grace.  

—Heidi Mann 

 

***  

The bride of Christ  

 As all brides do, Joni Eareckson Tada wanted her 

wedding day to be perfect. Yet the longtime quadriplegic 

wheeled over the hem of her gown, leaving a greasy tire 

mark. To top it off, her daisies were off-center, and she 

couldn’t rearrange them herself. 

 “She wasn’t a picture-perfect bride by any stretch,” 

according to Joni and Ken: An Untold Love Story 

(Zondervan). Yet as soon as Joni saw her beloved craning 

his neck to get a glimpse of her, all the worrying and self-

loathing washed away. In fact, she wanted to get out of her 

chair and run to him. “In his eyes, she was the pure and 

perfect bride. His bride.” 

 Joni and Ken write: “This is how it will be when 

we see Jesus. Overcome with longing. Overtaken with joy. 

We’ll catch a glimpse of him and want to run to him. Right 

out of this life and into the next one.” 

 

***  

 

Hot air  

 Scientists have discovered that sound travels faster 

in the summer than in the winter. In hot summer air, sound 

travels at 1,266 feet per second. But in cold air, sound 

travels as slow as 1,066 feet per second. So that means 

sermons preached in the summer will naturally be shorter, 

right? 

 

 

SEPTEMBER NEWSLETTER 
 

Items for the Sept. ñMessengerò 

need to be in to Penny by Monday 

noon, August 18 th .  

 

 

 

 

 

 



A 90 -10 split  

 When the weather prediction is for a 10 

percent chance of rain, do we sigh and grumble and 

stay indoors? Or do we go ahead and picnic, golf or 

hike because the chance of bad weather is so low? 

 When doctors say our child has a 90 percent 

chance of full recovery from a deadly illness, don’t 

we rejoice at the great prognosis? We quickly 

decide we can live with the slight chance of some 

impairment. 

 When a really tough exam comes back with 

a 90 percent grade, aren’t we glad to have done 

well?  

 When a politician runs for office, 90 percent 

of the vote would be considered an overwhelming 

mandate.  

 Why then, when God gives us 100 percent 

of our material blessings, are we so horrified at the 

thought of giving him 10 percent back? 
 

***  

 

Unanswere d pray er?  

 One day a little boy asked his pastor-mom 

why she always bowed her head for a moment 

before starting to preach. The mother, delighted that 

her son was so aware of what went on during 

worship, answered, “I pray for God to help me 

deliver a good sermon to the people.”  

 Alas, her delight was short-lived and fizzled 

at the child’s response: “So why doesn’t God ever 

answer?” 

 

***  

 

• “Faith is to believe what we do not see; the reward 

of this faith is to see what we believe.”   

—St. Augustine   

 

• “Are you spending your time on the right things? 

Because time is all you have.”   

—Randy Pausch  

 

• “The two most important days in your life are the 

day you are born and the day you find out why.”   

—Mark Twain 
 

***  

 

 

 

T.H.I.N.K. first  

 British evangelist Alan Redpath suggested 

these five helpful questions to ask yourself before 

you speak: 

 

  T — Is it True? 

  H — Is it Helpful? 

  I — Is it Inspiring? 

  N — Is it Necessary? 

  K — Is it Kind? 

 
***  

 

Bible Quiz  

Why did the Pharisees protest one day when Jesus’ 

disciples 

plucked and 

ate grain 

directly from 

the field? 

 

 A. 

Because a 

banquet was 

awaiting 

them; they 

didn’t want 

the disciples 

to spoil their 

appetites. 

 B. Because it wasn’t the disciples’ field; 

they had no right to the grain. 

 C. Because it was the Sabbath and such 

“work” was prohibited. 

 D. Because the grain wasn’t yet ripe. 

 

Answer: C (See Matthew 12:1-2.) 

 


